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May 2017 Newsletter

Bikes and Scooters
We have noticed there are an increasing number of children coming to school on bikes and scooters which is causing an issue with blocking walkways and access to the main entrance.  We actively encourage children to travel to school on bikes and scooters and therefore are currently sourcing appropriate bike shelters to accommodate the large numbers that are currently being brought to school. As you can imagine, this is a lengthy process gaining quotes and scheduling appropriate fitting times. Therefore, in the short term, could we please ask parents who drop children off at school, to take their bikes and scooters home with them where possible to ease the congestion around the main entrance and ensure safe and easy access for parents with prams and buggies.
In addition, can we remind parents that the school is not responsible for the bikes and scooters that are left at school. There have been a couple of incidents where children have brought in old scooters and taken newer versions home that belong to other children. This has obviously caused great distress to the parents and children involved who should be able to leave their equipment in good faith and return to it at the end of the day with the understanding that there is a level of honesty amongst our families.  However, we understand that many of the scooters are the same or similar and genuine mistakes can be made. If your child accidently brings the wrong bike or scooter home, could you please ensure it is brought back to school as soon as possible. Many thanks for your cooperation.

Car Park 
As you are aware the car park into the main entrance is for staff and deliveries only. However, parents bringing children to breakfast club are able to use the main entrance to drop children off on a morning. We would kindly ask these parents, who arrive after 8.05, to pull up at the sides of the road and avoid parking in the staff spaces or parking across them. This is to allow staff to get in to school and get organised for the day as they are often having to wait for lengthy periods for their spaces to become available. Again, thank you for your cooperation.  

Transition
The majority of our Y6 children will begin their transition to secondary school on Monday 3rd July and leave Bankfields on Friday 30th June. Therefore, we will be starting our in-school transition on 3rd July. All children will move into their new classes on this day, with teachers planning a range of exciting activities to support them in their transition to the next year group. This is something that proved extremely successful last year and took away some of the anxieties that children experience around the changes after such a long holiday period.

Just before transition begins, teachers from every year group will be holding a parents meeting to discuss national expectations for each particular year group and how parents can support their children at home.

This is also an opportunity to ask any questions or share concerns to ensure the transition is as smooth as possible. Letters with these arrangements will be sent out the week after half term. 

Curriculum
Our Y2 and Y6 pupils have now completed their national tests (SATs). I would like to say how incredibly proud myself and the staff are of these children. They have worked very hard, showing commitment, resilience and a huge desire to do their very best, demonstrating a love of learning.

Although the tests taken only show their skills in English and Maths. All the staff recognise our children’s huge achievements in other areas such as music, art, sport and drama. Not only that, but how the children have developed into caring and polite individuals who show pride in our school and kindness towards other children and adults. Our children are regularly praised for their excellent behaviour and manners by visitors and when out on school trips and events. They are a real credit to themselves, the school and their families.
Reception Children
Our reception children’s topic this term has been ‘Farm Animals’. They have visited a Farm where they were able to feed and pet the animals. They have explored where different foods come from and the products we get from different animals. Also, they have made their own butter, pizzas and tried different foods themselves; naming and comparing fruits and vegetables.

The Year 1/2 topic this term has been ‘Street Detectives’. They had a visit from a local author who has written books on how Eston has changed over time with a particular focus on shops, schools and houses.

The Year 3/4 topic has been ‘Mighty Metals’. The children have engaged in a range of science activities and experiments and have explored the work of the recently closed Redcar steel works. They have visited Stuarts Park looking at forces and the mechanisms used to create swings and other park equipment  

The Year 5/6 children have completed a range of activities such as working with Teesside University on the Animex project where they got to create their own animations using a range of IT equipment. They have worked with the police completing a range of workshops on the Rule of Law and their Rights and Responsibilities. In addition, they have completed a range of activities arranged through the Aspire Learning Partnership such as the ‘Fiver Challenge’ and ‘Kidz Connect team building activities.

There have been a large number of sporting events and competitions this half term including rugby, rounders and tennis with children winning a number of medals in the different events.

Sports Week
This year’s sports week will begin on Monday 12th June with sports day taking place on Thursday 15th June. Key Stage one and Reception will begin at 10.00am and Key Stage 2 will begin at 1.30pm

Other themed weeks/days planned for next half term are:

No Pen Day – Tuesday 27th June – a day of creative activities with no pens being used all day

Art and Design Technology week – Monday 3rd July

Social, Moral, Spiritual and Cultural week (SMSC) – Monday 10th July

Sun Hats and Sun Screen
Now that summer has arrived, the children will be spending more time outdoors doing a range of activities. Please could you ensure that your child has sunscreen applied on warm days and has a sun hat. Thank you.

Diary dates

	Friday 26th May
	PD Day – Reading. School closed for children 

	Friday 26th May
	Children break up for half term

	5th & 7th June
	Y6 children – Carlton Bank Expedition

	Thursday 8th June
	General Election – Nursery closed for polling

	Monday 12th June
	Year 1 phonics screening tests (Mon, Tues, Wed)

	Monday 19th June
	Year 3 / 4 tests (all week)

	Tuesday 20th June
	Y6 children to Crucial Crew

	Wednesday 21st June
	Nursery Parents Meeting

	Wednesday 21st June
	Summer Discos

	Thursday 22nd June
	Aspire Learning Partnership Awards Ceremony

	Friday 23rd June
	Y6 leavers Trip – Forbidden Corner

	Monday 26th June 
	Y5 – Guisbrough Walkway Trip

	Thursday 29th June
	Summer Fair

	Friday 30th June
	Year 6 Leavers Show (TBC)


